Mike M. Mannion Nuclear Department, MC-N20 PSEG Nuclear, LLC End of Alloway Creek Neck Road Hancocks Bridge, NJ 08038-0236

Dear Mr. Mannion:

A yearly meeting is held where the U.S. nuclear industry representatives involved in reporting nuclear material holdings, to the Nuclear Materials Management and Safeguards System (NMMSS) data base, get together and discuss a wide range of reporting topics. The last annual meeting held May 25-27, 2004, was attended by slightly more than 140 participants who represented more than sixty power reactors, the entire U.S. fuel cycle community and several Department of Energy sites, and officials of both the Department of Energy and Nuclear Regulatory Commission. During the 2004 NMMSS Users and Training Meeting, several industry representatives provided training sessions on a specific nuclear material reporting topic. The presentations by industry representatives were very well received by the attendees.

At the present time, I am working to obtain commitments from industry representatives to present some training sessions at the NMMSS Users and Training Meeting to be held May 24-26, 2005. During past meetings, Mr. Fresella, of your staff, has shared valuable insights with other meeting participants. Based on recent discussions with Mr. Fresella, it is clear he has some ideas for several training sessions which would add value t the next annual meeting. As a result, I would appreciate your supporting Mr. Fresella preparing and presenting a training session at the 2005 meeting.

Please contact me if you need additional information or to further discuss Mr. Fresella's participating in a training session at the 2005 NMMSS Users and Training Meeting.

Sincerely,

/RA/

Brian Horn NRC's Technical Project Manger for the NMMSS contract Nuclear Regulatory Commission Mike M. Mannion Nuclear Department, MC-N20 PSEG Nuclear, LLC End of Alloway Creek Neck Road Hancocks Bridge, NJ 08038-0236

Dear Mr. Mannion:

A yearly meeting is held where the U.S. nuclear industry representatives involved in reporting nuclear material holdings, to the Nuclear Materials Management and Safeguards System (NMMSS) data base, get together and discuss a wide range of reporting topics. The last annual meeting held May 25-27, 2004, was attended by slightly more than 140 participants who represented more than sixty power reactors, the entire U.S. fuel cycle community and several Department of Energy sites, and officials of both the Department of Energy and Nuclear Regulatory Commission. During the 2004 NMMSS Users and Training Meeting, several industry representatives provided training sessions on a specific nuclear material reporting topic. The presentations by industry representatives were very well received by the attendees.

At the present time, I am working to obtain commitments from industry representatives to present some training sessions at the NMMSS Users and Training Meeting to be held May 24-26, 2005. During past meetings, Mr. Fresella, of your staff, has shared valuable insights with other meeting participants. Based on recent discussions with Mr. Fresella, it is clear he has some ideas for several training sessions which would add value t the next annual meeting. As a result, I would appreciate your supporting Mr. Fresella preparing and presenting a training session at the 2005 meeting.

Please contact me if you need additional information or to further discuss Mr. Fresella's participating in a training session at the 2005 NMMSS Users and Training Meeting.

Sincerely, /RA/

Brian Horn NRC's Technical Project Manger for the NMMSS contract Nuclear Regulatory Commission

ACCESSION NO.: ML042450362 TEMPLATE NO.: NSIR-002

□ Non-Public □ Sensitive ☞ Non-Sensitive

| OFFICE | DNS/NSIR | DNS/NSIR | SC:DNS/NSIR |
|--------|-------------|----------|--------------|
| NAME | B.Horn/tljh | L.Harris | V.Ordaz (TP) |
| DATE | 9/ 2 /04 | 9/3 /04 | 9/ 12 /04 |